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AGENDA 
 
Meeting: Marlborough Area Board 

Place: Marlborough Town Hall, 5 High St, Marlborough SN8 1AA 

Date: Tuesday 14 May 2019 

Time: 7.00 pm 

 
 

 
Including the Parishes of: Aldbourne, Avebury, Baydon, Berwick Bassett & 
Winterbourne Monkton, Broad Hinton & Winterbourne Bassett, Chilton Foliat, East 
Kennett, Froxfield, Fyfield & West Overton, Marlborough, Mildenhall, Ogbourne St 
Andrew, Ogbourne St George, Preshute, Ramsbury & Axford and Savernake. 

 

 
Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Tara Shannon Democratic Services 
Officer, direct line 01225 718352 or email tara.shannon@wiltshire.gov.uk 
 
All the papers connected with this meeting are available on the Council’s website at 
www.wiltshire.gov.uk  
 
Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225) 713114 / 713115. 
 

 
Wiltshire Councillors 

 
Cllr James Sheppard, Aldbourne and Ramsbury (Chairman) 
Cllr Stewart Dobson, Marlborough East (Vice-Chairman) 
Cllr Jane Davies, West Selkley 
Cllr Nick Fogg MBE, Marlborough West 
 

 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/
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Recording and Broadcasting Information 
 

Wiltshire Council may record this meeting for live and/or subsequent broadcast on the 

Council’s website at http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv.  At the start of the meeting, the 

Chairman will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being recorded. The images and 

sound recordings may also be used for training purposes within the Council. 

 

By entering the meeting room you are consenting to being recorded and to the use of 

those images and recordings for broadcasting and/or training purposes. 

 

The meeting may also be recorded by the press or members of the public. 

  

Any person or organisation choosing to film, record or broadcast any meeting of the 

Council, its Cabinet or committees is responsible for any claims or other liability resulting 

from them so doing and by choosing to film, record or broadcast proceedings they 

accept that they are required to indemnify the Council, its members and officers in 

relation to any such claims or liabilities. 

 

Details of the Council’s Guidance on the Recording and Webcasting of Meetings is 
available on request. Our privacy policy can be found. here.   
 

Parking 
 

To find car parks by area follow this link. The three Wiltshire Council Hubs where most 
meetings will be held are as follows: 
 
County Hall, Trowbridge 
Bourne Hill, Salisbury 
Monkton Park, Chippenham 
 
County Hall and Monkton Park have some limited visitor parking. Please note for 
meetings at County Hall you will need to log your car’s registration details upon your 
arrival in reception using the tablet provided. If you may be attending a meeting for more 
than 2 hours, please provide your registration details to the Democratic Services Officer, 
who will arrange for your stay to be extended. 
 

Public Participation 
 

Please see the agenda list on following pages for details of deadlines for submission of 
questions and statements for this meeting. 
 
For extended details on meeting procedure, submission and scope of questions and 
other matters, please consult Part 4 of the council’s constitution. 
 
The full constitution can be found at this link.  
 
For assistance on these and other matters please contact the officer named above for 

details 

http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv/
https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/ecCatDisplay.aspx?sch=doc&cat=14031
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/parkingtransportandstreets/carparking/findacarpark.htm?area=Trowbridge
https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/ecSDDisplay.aspx?NAME=SD1629&ID=1629&RPID=12066789&sch=doc&cat=13959&path=13959
https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=1392&MId=10753&Ver=4
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Items to be considered Time 

1   Chairman's Welcome and Introductions  7.00pm 

 To welcome those present to the meeting.  

2   Apologies for Absence   

 To receive any apologies for absence.    

3   Minutes (Pages 1 - 10)  

 To approve and sign as a correct record the minutes of the 
meetings held on 26 March 2019. 

 

4   Declarations of Interest   

 To receive any declarations of disclosable interests or dispensations 
granted by the Standards Committee. 

 

5   Chairman's Announcements (Pages 11 - 18) 7.05pm 

 To receive the following announcements through the Chairman 
(written briefing notes are available in the full agenda pack, or 
online): 
 

 Community Led Housing Project 
Community led housing is about local people playing a 
leading and lasting role in solving local housing problems, 
creating genuinely affordable homes and strong communities 
in ways that are difficult to achieve through mainstream 
housing. 
Wiltshire Council, in partnership with Community First and 
Wiltshire Community Land Trust, has set up a partnership 
project to advise and support communities to address their 
housing needs. 
 

 Homelessness Strategy Consultation 
A consultation has been launched on how we can prevent 
homelessness and help those who are homeless to find a 
home. 
Wiltshire Council is asking for views on its new strategy 
which sets out priorities and actions to work with those who 
are homeless or threatened with homelessness, to help them 
secure and keep a good home. The consultation can be 
accessed at: 
https://surveys.wiltshire.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=15524
0979642     
 

 Extended Consultation on Vision for Special School 
Provision 
The Consultation on Special School Provision has been 

 

https://surveys.wiltshire.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=155240979642
https://surveys.wiltshire.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=155240979642
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extended . 
The Council has withdrawn the statutory proposal to close 
Larkrise, St Nicholas and Rowdeford schools and create one 
new, larger school in Rowde by 2023 to enable further wider 
views and thoughts to be put forward.   
In the summer, the council will provide revised statutory 
proposals (that is, firm proposals on how we plan to produce 
the additional places) which will go out for further 
consultation for another four weeks. 
You can find the new consultation (alongside a briefing 
paper) here: 
http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal/education/special_school
s_consultation_extension    
 

 The Big Pledge 2019 
To promote the challenge that will run 3 June- 14 July. 

 

 The Maltings and Central Car Park Masterplan 
Consultation 
Wiltshire Council is consulting on a draft masterplan for the 
redevelopment of The Maltings and Central Car Park, 
Salisbury. Once the masterplan has been endorsed by 
Wiltshire Council it will provide a clear approach for how the 
site is to be redeveloped over the coming years. The 
documents are available on the Wiltshire Council website at: 
www.wiltshire.gov.uk/planning-policy.  Comments are invited 
on the draft masterplan until 5:00pm Friday 24th May 2019. 
Comments can be made: Online via the council’s 
consultation portal: http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal or by 
email to majorprojects@wiltshire.gov.uk.  
 
 

 National Armed Forces Day 
On Sunday 30 June there will be a coach for veterans 
providing transport to NAFD in Salisbury, which has been 
paid for by the Area Board.  

6   Partner Updates (Pages 19 - 30) 7.15pm 

 To note the attached Partner updates and receive any further 
information partners wish to share: 
 

 Wiltshire Police 

 Wiltshire Fire and Rescue 

 Healthwatch Wiltshire 

 Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) 

 MADT (Marlborough Area Development Trust 

 Transition Marlborough 

 Town / Parish Councils 

 Community Safety Partnership 

 

http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal/education/special_schools_consultation_extension
http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal/education/special_schools_consultation_extension
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/planning-policy
http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal
mailto:majorprojects@wiltshire.gov.uk
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7   Update from the Jubilee Day Centre  7.35pm 

 To receive an update from the Jubilee Day Centre following the 
award of Area Board funding at the March Area Board meeting.  

 

8   Local Youth Network Update and Applications for Youth 
Funding (Pages 31 - 32) 

7.45pm 

 To receive any update on the Local Youth Network. 
 
To consider the following applications for youth grant funding: 
 

 Thriving Through Venture, £2,500.00, towards their 
community based projects with skills training for secondary 
school students.  

 

9   Marlborough Health and Wellbeing Group (Pages 33 - 34) 7.55pm 

 To receive any updates from the HWBG. 
 

 

10   Update from Community Engagement Manager  8.00pm 

 To receive any updates from the Community Engagement Manager 
(CEM). 

 

11   Community Area Grant Scheme (Pages 35 - 46) 8.10pm 

 To consider the following applications to the Community Area 
Grants Scheme: 
 

 Marlborough History Society, £5000.00, towards their 
English Civil War Re-enactment Weekend in Marlborough 
2019. 

 Marlborough St Marys CE Primary School, £5000.00, 
towards their Playground for Marlborough St Marys CEVC 
Primary School project. 

 

12   Any Other Questions  8.20pm 

 The Chairman will invite any remaining questions from the floor.  

13   Urgent items   

 Any other items of business which the Chairman agrees to consider 
as a matter of urgency. 

 

14   Evaluation and Close  8.30pm 

 The next meeting of the Marlborough Area Board will be held on  
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Tuesday 23 July 2019, 7.00pm at Marlborough Town Hall. 
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MINUTES 
 

 
Meeting: MARLBOROUGH AREA BOARD 

Place: Marlborough Town Hall, 5 High St, Marlborough SN8 1AA 

Date:  26 March 2019 

Start Time: 7.10 pm 

Finish Time: 9.05 pm 

 

Please direct any enquiries on these minutes to:  

Tara Shannon Democratic Services Officer, Tel: 01225 718352 or (e-mail) 
tara.shannon@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Papers available on the Council’s website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
In Attendance: 
 
Wiltshire Councillors 
Cllr James Sheppard (Chairman), Cllr Stewart Dobson (Vice-Chairman) and 
Cllr Jane Davies 
 
Wiltshire Council Officers 
Alexa Davies, Community Engagement Manager and Tara Shannon, Democratic 
Services Officer. 
 
Town and Parish Councils 
Marlborough Town Council  
Broad Hinton & Winterbourne Bassett Parish Council  
Froxfield Parish Council  
Fyfield & West Overton Parish Council  
Mildenhall Parish Council 
Ramsbury & Axford Parish Council   
 
 
Partners 
Wiltshire Police   
Transition Marlborough 
 

 
Total in attendance: 25 
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Agenda 
Item No. 

Summary of Issues Discussed and Decision 

16   Chairman's Welcome and Introductions 

 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and invited the Councillors 
and Officers present introduce themselves. 
 

17   Apologies for Absence 

 Apologies for absence had been received from the following: 
 

 Cllr Nick Fogg MBE  
 

18   Minutes 

 Resolved: 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 29 January 2019 were agreed as a 
correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

19   Declarations of Interest 

 There were no declarations of interest. 
 

20   Chairman's Announcements 

 The Chairman made the following announcements: 
 
Children’s Centre Consultation 
There had been a consultation on new proposals to build on the successful 
community model for children’s centre services. The consultation ended on 20 
March 2019 with a report due to go to cabinet later this spring. 
 
Electoral Review 
The draft recommendations of the Local Government Boundary Commission for 
England were now available to be viewed online at http://www.lgbce.org.uk/all-
reviews/southwest/wiltshire/wiltshire-unitary-authority-ua and a consultation had 
been launched to receive comments. The consultation would be open until 15 
April 2019 and was the final opportunity for parties to comment. 
 
Update on responsibility for Road Safety Education 
Further to questions that arose at the last Area Board on who was responsible 
for Road Safety Education the board could report that the Dorset and Wiltshire 
Fire Service were the lead on Road Safety Education. 

Page 2
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Special Schools Consultation 
Cllr Jane Davies advised that the consultation on special schools provision was 
ongoing and would be extended. The meeting was encouraged to take part and 
give their views.  
 

21   Partner Updates 

 Written updates were available in the agenda pack from the Police, Fire Service, 
Healthwatch Wiltshire, the Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group and 
Transition Marlborough.  
 
In addition to the written updates, the following verbal updates were given by 
partners present. 
 

 Wiltshire Police 
Acting Inspector Pete Foster gave an update to the meeting. It was stated 
that the Deputy PCC spoke at the last meeting regarding precept 
increases. As a result of the increase Marlborough would be getting a 
new police constable. A new PCSO would also be starting the week after 
the area board. The increased staffing was welcomed. The PC would be 
completely dedicated to Marlborough and would be focusing on solving 
long term problems. 
A ram-raid had taken place at Screwfix, the suspect was chased to 
Swindon where he ran out of petrol and was arrested. The suspect was 
remanded in custody and was awaiting trial.  
Plain clothes police had stopped a male from London from coming into 
Marlborough with class A drugs, the suspect was arrested. 
Marlborough Police Station would close, the  new site was likely to be 
Corner House in George Lane Car Park. This would not affect the service 
provided. Decisions about the police estate were made by the OPCC. 
In response to a question from the Chair regarding the timeline for the 
move it was stated that the move was slightly delayed as they were 
waiting for sign off from the solicitors. All being well the move was 
scheduled to take place in July. 
In response to members of the audience who had contacted the police 
regarding setting up Community Speedwatches, but had not received a 
response, the Inspector stated that he would chase this up for them. 
 

 Transition Marlborough 
Milly Carmichael of Transition Marlborough gave an update to the 
meeting. Wiltshire Council was now one of 48 councils to have declared a 
climate emergency. Plans were being made to reduce emissions and 
Milly was attending a conference to gather ideas and help to move plans 
forward. There were very promising discussions underway for Swindon to 
also become a transition town. Further details could be found in the 
agenda pack. 
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 Town and Parish Councils 
Froxfield Parish Council announced that they had been awarded a grant 
of £5,500 to upgrade Pocket Park. Pocket Park was a 1.1 acre water 
meadow site to the south of the A4 which had bene given to Froxfield 
Parish Council and was a nature and wildlife area. Lack of maintenance 
had led to the area being overtaken by nettles. The parish council had 
sought help from ARK who had put together a design, design statement 
and helped with planning permission. The design included a dipping 
pond, boardwalk and new hedging and would vastly improve the area. 
The Devizes Community Payback Scheme had come on 5 consecutive 
Saturdays to help strim and clear the site. The upgrades required a lot of 
funding and ARK had paid for everything so far. The Ministry of Housing 
provides grants to Wiltshire Council that can be used for projects which 
meet the criteria and they had applied for some for some of this funding. 
They wanted £15,000, however, weren’t sure if they met the criteria. You 
also have to match fund and they only had £5,000 of funding. A letter of 
support was provided by Wiltshire Council. They recently found out they 
had been awarded £5,500 and were very pleased. They would not have 
been successful without the enthusiasm of the parish clerk, parish 
council, Wiltshire Council and ARK. They have also applied for lottery 
funding but are awaiting a response.  
The Chairman thanked them for the update and praised them on a 
fantastic job. 
 

 Neighbourhood Plan 
Cllr Mervyn Hall, Chairman of the Marlborough Area Neighbourhood Plan 
(MANP) Steering Group, gave a verbal update. 
A call for sites had been put out, looking to meet community need, for 
example affordable housing. They had received submissions from a 
number of land owners and should be able to meet the need. Land for 
parking had been more problematic and they were struggling to find land 
to provide the 100 new spaces required. 
Land for a new cemetery, Preschute School and the medical centre was 
also required. The redundant police station was a possible option but may 
get sold to the highest bidder.  
Sites were being evaluated and policies formed which would then go out 
to consultation. After consultation the plans would be submitted to 
Wiltshire Council, after which there would be more consultation and then 
a referendum.  
 

22   Highways Schemes 2019-2020 

 Diane Ware, Principal Technical Officer, Highways gave a presentation on the 
proposed Highways Schemes for 2019/2020. 
 
The officer introduced herself and stated that she was involved in planning all 
major highways schemes. She was often out and about visiting areas and 
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people so if you had a highways issue please feel free to contact her. Her 
contact details were: 
 
Diane Ware, Principal Technical Officer, Highways 
Telephone 01225 – 713298 
Mobile – 07423 549984 
Email: diane.ware@wiltshire.gov.uk  
 
Wiltshire’s roads were in not too bad a condition in comparison to other places. 
Previously, when working out the 5 year plan and how much money to allocate 
each area they used the amount of road network in each area to calculate the 
budget. However, it had now been decided to allocate spend by need, so areas 
with the worst roads would get more money. 
 
Approximately a third of Marlborough’s roads were rated red and amber. 
However they did not yet have full network coverage on the state of the roads, 
with some roads still to be assessed. There were 2 specialist land rovers driving 
the network with lasers and cameras to assess the state of the roads. They 
could also use the help of the public. If aware of potholes or an urgent issue that 
needed fixing then please report it on the My Wiltshire website or App, for other 
issues, contact Diane herself or report to CATG.  
 
Diane spoke briefly about the budget for the next five years and the plans for 
Marlborough, the details of which could be found in the agenda pack. The lists of 
planned works could change depending on survey results and what was 
reported to them. The officer also stated that even though CATG meetings were 
not to consider substantive schemes she would be happy to attend some CATG 
meetings to discuss the area’s needs. 
 
Wiltshire Council had a million pounds available for footways. The meeting was 
encouraged to let Martin Cook know about any footpath issues and about any 
reactive patching that was required.  
 
There was separate money available for lining works, again let Martin Cook 
know of requirements. Wiltshire Council was also upgrading street lighting to 
LED lighting which in the long run would save money and give less light 
pollution.  
 
In response to questions from the audience the officer stated that works carried 
out by contractors were checked after 12 months and 24 months. However if the 
work was found to be faulty or sub-standard then the contractor would be liable.  
 
Yellow lines were checked and renewed. Parking enforcement officers reported 
flaws in yellow lines and people could also report them on the My Wiltshire App.  
 
The Chairman stated that white lines were an issue for a lot of parishes, lists 
had been reported to Wiltshire Council, however as the contractors were from 
out of the county it took a long time to get them in to do the work. He asked if 

Page 5
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there were there any plans to bring white lining in house. The officer stated that 
yes in the future they were driving to bring a lot of work, such as white lining, in 
house. Engineers were being mentored to take on the work of consultants and 
contractors, however it might be 5 or 6 years for this to come to fruition. 
 
Cllr Davies asked if when the A4 Salisbury road was worked on, they could 
modify the white lines, for example a visual narrowing of the road to help reduce 
speed, as the parish council had a lot of concerns regarding speeding there. The 
officer advised to report this to her or Martin for action. 
 
The board considered the  recommendations in the report and it was: 
 
Resolved 
 
To: 
(i) Welcome the road surfacing work and repairs carried out in 2018/19 and 
note the improvement in the overall condition of Wiltshire’s roads in 
recent years, but acknowledge that further investment is still required. 
(ii) Approves the highway maintenance scheme list for 2019/20 prepared 
for the Area Board. 
(iii) Note the new provisional five year programme, which will reviewed 
annually to ensure best value for money and whole life costing for the 
highways asset. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7.57pm. The meeting reconvened at 8.02pm. 
 

23   Community Area Transport Group 

 In Cllr Fogg’s absence Cllr Stewart Dobson updated the meeting on the CATG. 
Cllr Dobson ran through the minutes of the CATG meeting which took place on 
14 March 2019, which could be found in the agenda pack.  
 
Cllr Dobson also stated that setting up a Community Safety Partnership had 
been discussed. Parishes who had attended the CATG were going to consult 
with their members as to whether the Community Safety Partnership should 
focus on crime or road safety.  
 
It was; 
 
Resolved 
 
To note the CATG minutes of the meeting on 14 March 2019. 
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24   Local Youth Network Update and Applications for Youth Funding 

 The applications for youth grant funding were introduced. The LYN had 
recommended all grant applications for approval.  
 
Representatives of the 1st Ramsbury Scouts and Marlborough Tennis spoke in 
support of their applications.  
 
The applications for youth grant funding were considered by the board and it 
was; 
 
Resolved: 
 

 To grant 1st Ramsbury Scouts, £3,500.00, towards activities, 
courses and camps, rather than the £3,815 applied for.  
REASON: As it was the end of the financial year, funds were limited, 
so unfortunately the full amount could not be awarded. However, the 
board stated that it was a fantastic project and it was hoped that the 
£3,500.00 would help.  

 To grant Marlborough Tennis, £3,200.00, to create increased 
capacity for young people’s tennis, rather than the £3,515.00 applied 
for. 
REASON: As it was the end of the financial year, funds were limited, 
so unfortunately the full amount could not be awarded. However, the 
board thought it was a very worthwhile project and it was hoped that 
the £3,200.00 would help.  
 

It was determined that the application from Marlborough RFC would be 
considered under community area grants, where funding comes from the capital 
budget. 
 

25   Marlborough Health and Wellbeing Group 

 Jill Turner, Chair of the Marlborough Health and Wellbeing Group gave an 
update. 
 
The HWBG had met on a couple of occasions, with the last meeting being on 4 
March 2019. The notes from that meeting could be seen in the agenda pack. 
 
The group had 3 main priorities;  to appoint an older persons champion; to set 
up a web based information platform; and to run a health and wellbeing fair, 
similar to the one that had been held in Devizes last year, to enable providers to 
network and provide information to the community. The group would report back 
as they take these initiatives forward. 
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26   Update from Community Engagement Manager 

 The Community Engagement Manager, Alexa Davies, gave an update to the 
meeting.  
 
A quick reminder was given regarding National armed Forces day which was 
coming up on 28-30 June 2019. The event would be free to attend and would 
involve three days of celebrations: 

 Friday - Armed Forces family event 

 Saturday - Community day with parade and air show 

 Sunday - Veterans and young people’s day, to include a human poppy 
world record attempt. 
 

A photography project was underway, with people and community groups being 
encouraged to take photos of whet the armed forces meant to them. Photos 
would be combined into a collage that would be at the event. The meeting was 
encouraged to have their photo taken at the end of the meeting with the NAFD 
flag.  
 
Cllr Stewart Dobson spoke, stating that at a previous Area Board meeting 
funding for a coach to the NAFD on the Sunday had been agreed. As the head 
of the local Royal British Legion, Cllr Dobson wanted as many veterans as 
possible to be able to attend. The coach would be leaving Marlborough at 
9.30am and leaving Salisbury at around 6pm to return to Marlborough. The 
coach would be free for veterans and their partners, who would be given priority. 
If anyone was interested in obtaining places on the coach they should contact 
Cllr Dobson or the CEM.  
 
The CEM also told the meeting about the Great British Spring Clean which was 
taking place between 22 March and 23 April 2019. There would be quite a few 
litter picks taking place around Marlborough and the meeting was encouraged to 
take part.  
 

27   Community Area Grant Scheme 

 The Chairman introduced the Community Area Grant applications as detailed in 
the agenda.  
 
Representatives of Fyefield & West Overton Parish Council and Marlborough 
RFC (whose application for youth grant funding was instead being considered 
under capital grant funding), spoke in support of their applications. 
 
The Board considered the application for community area grant funding and it 
was; 
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Resolved: 
 

 To grant Fyefield & West Overton Parish Council, £3,065.00, for 4 
new defibrillators. 

 To grant Marlborough RFC, Junior Section, £2,000.00, towards new 
floodlighting for evening training. (Rather than the £4,136.00 
requested). 
REASON: As it was the end of the financial year, funding was 
limited. The Board wished to spread the funding left over several 
worthy causes. Marlborough RFC were encouraged to apply for 
funding again in the new financial year.  

 To grant the Cllr Led Initiative by Cllr Nick Fogg, MBE, any 
remaining funding, to help support the New Road Day Centre and 
the Jubilee Centre. Remaining funds were calculated as £5,635.55, 
so each centre would receive £2,817.77. 
 

28   Any Other Questions 

 There were none. 
 

29   Urgent items 

 There were no urgent items.  
 

30   Evaluation and Close 

 The Chairman thanked everyone for attending. 
 
It was noted that the next meeting of the Marlborough Area Board would be on 
Tuesday 14 May 2019, 7.00pm, Assembly Room, Marlborough Town Hall, 5 
High St, Marlborough SN8 1AA. 
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Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Subject: Community Led Housing Project in Wiltshire 

Web 
contact: 

communityledhousing@wiltshire.gov.uk. 
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/housing-community-fund 

 
What is Community Led Housing? 
 
Community led housing is about local people playing a leading and lasting role in 
solving local housing problems, creating genuinely affordable homes and strong 
communities in ways that are difficult to achieve through mainstream housing.  
 
Community led housing can empower local communities, making them more resilient 
and able to address issues such as affordable housing and the need for downsizer 
accommodation. 
 
What is the Wiltshire Community Led Housing Project? 
 
Wiltshire Council, in partnership with Community First and Wiltshire Community Land 
Trust, has set up a partnership project to advise and support communities to address 
their housing needs.  
 
The project vision is to enable and support community groups to deliver housing 
development that provides defined community benefits which are protected in 
perpetuity; and to provide a legacy for community led development. Localism and 
innovation lies at the heart of this and it will help to build stronger and more resilient 
communities. Community led housing can be complimentary of the on-going 
Neighbourhood Planning work of the council and its communities.  
 
Community led housing needs to have meaningful community engagement and has 
to have widespread community support. This means the community needs to have a 
common vision and shared values; they need to be empowered. This project 
supports and enables groups seeking to deliver alternative solutions to their 
community needs beyond the mainstream delivery mechanisms. It can also support 
community groups working in a developer-community partnership. 
 
The project team has been established with two project managers, a senior planning 
officer and a housing enabler. It is a cross service project. Grant funding is currently 
available to groups to help with start-up subject to qualifying terms and conditions. 
 
What has happened so far and what will be happening? 
 
The project is currently supporting seven community groups across Wiltshire 
including the formally incorporated Seend Community Land Trust. This group have 
been supported in their establishment, and land identification and negotiation work. 
Going forward, further support will be given through the planning, building and living 
stages of their projects as appropriate. They started as individuals, formed a steering 
group and became a legally recognized community led housing group formulating 
their own development proposals to serve their community needs.  
 
The team are keen to build as wide a network of community led housing groups as 
possible throughout Wiltshire. We want to speak to anyone who is interested in trying 
to take a leading role in addressing community housing issues. 
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Chairman’s Announcements 

 

For further information, or to arrange a conversation with one of the project managers 
please contact the project team at: communityledhousing@wiltshire.gov.uk.  
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Subject: Homelessness Strategy Consultation 

Web 
contact: 

Weblink to consultation 
  

 

A consultation has been launched on how we can prevent homelessness and help 
those who are homeless to find a home. 
  
Wiltshire Council is asking for views on its new strategy which sets out priorities and 
actions to work with those who are homeless or threatened with homelessness, to 
help them secure and keep a good home. 
  
Ashley O’Neill, Portfolio Holder for Housing, said: “We are making real progress in 
tackling homelessness in Wiltshire, but we can never be complacent – we always 
need to do more” 
  
“We need to think creatively, deliver a wide range of services and have effective, 
strong, partnership working to prevent homelessness, and provide the homeless with 
support to tackle the cause of their homelessness.” 
  
“This strategy will rely on stakeholders and the communities in Wiltshire and we 
would like people to let us know their views so we can all make a positive impact on 
preventing homelessness into the future.” 
  
The consultation will seek views on five priorities: 
 

 Reducing rough sleeping 

 Identifying and preventing homelessness at the earliest possible stage 

 Ensuring services are designed to prevent homelessness and support those 
who are homeless. 

 Ensuring those who are threatened with homelessness or who are homeless 
can secure and keep a suitable home. 

 Maintaining effective strategic direction and partnership working 

Each priority has a number of actions. These include increasing street outreach, 
developing a resettlement support service, and ensuing there is more housing 
available to help the homeless. 
  
The strategy has been informed by Wiltshire Council’s Homelessness Review 2018 
and Homeless Health Needs Assessment. It also follows the national Homelessness 
Reduction Act 2017, which introduced a new legal duty on specified public services 
to refer customers who may be homeless or threatened with homelessness to a local 
housing authority. 
  
You can access the consultation at 
https://surveys.wiltshire.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=155240979642 
 
 

Page 13

https://surveys.wiltshire.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=155240979642
https://surveys.wiltshire.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=155240979642




Chairman’s Announcement 
 And 
Subject: 

Extended Consultation on Vision for Special School Provision 

Web 
contact: 

 
Specialschools@wiltshire.gov.uk  

 

 
We would like to draw your attention to the news that Wiltshire Council is extending 
its consultation on special school provision. 
 
The Council has withdrawn the statutory proposal to close Larkrise, St Nicholas and 
Rowdeford schools and create one new, larger school in Rowde by 2023 to enable 
further wider views and thoughts to be put forward.  An explanation of why this has 
been done can be found here: http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/news/articles/extended-
consultation-on-vision-for-special-schools-in-wiltshire  
 
Wiltshire Council has now opened the extended pre-publication consultation outlined 
in the link above.  You can find the new consultation (alongside a briefing paper) 
here: 
http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal/education/special_schools_consultation_extensi
on  Please note that consultation responses already provided to the council will 
be automatically considered as pre-publication consultation, and do not need to be 
resubmitted. 
 

We have also set up two opportunities to have a face-to-face discussion.  These 
are: 
 
Friday 5 April 10:30am-12:00noon in Chippenham (Venue: Hardenhuish School, 
Colborne Room – SN14 6RJ) 
Thursday 2 May 6:30pm-8:00pm in Trowbridge (Venue: The John of Gaunt 
School, The Hub – BA14 9EH) 
 
A third session in Devizes is also planned (Fri 3 May, 10:30-12noon) – venue to 
be confirmed. 
 
If you would like to attend one of these events, please email 
Specialschools@wiltshire.gov.uk to book your place. 
 
In the summer, the council will provide revised statutory proposals (that is, firm 
proposals on how we plan to produce the additional places) which will go out for 
further consultation for another four weeks.  
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Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Subject: The Maltings and Central Car Park Masterplan Consultation 

Web 
contact: 

http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal  

 

Wiltshire Council is consulting on a draft masterplan for the redevelopment of The Maltings and 
Central Car Park, Salisbury. Once the masterplan has been endorsed by Wiltshire Council it will 
provide a clear approach for how the site is to be redeveloped over the coming years. 

Availability of documents 

The draft masterplan for The Maltings and Central Car Park and information on how to make 
comments will be published on Monday 15th April 2019. The documents will be available on the 
Wiltshire Council website at: www.wiltshire.gov.uk/planning-policy 

Paper copies will also be made available to view during normal opening hours at: 

 Salisbury Library 

 Wilton Library 

 Downton Library 

 Amesbury Library 

 Durrington Library 

 Five Rivers Health and Wellbeing Centre, Salisbury 

 Wiltshire Council offices in Salisbury (Bourne Hill) 

 Wiltshire Council offices in Trowbridge (County Hall) 

How to comment 
Comments from the public are invited on the draft masterplan from 9:00am Monday 
15th April until 5:00pm Friday 24th May 2019. Comments can be made: 

 Online via the council’s consultation portal: http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal 

 By email to majorprojects@wiltshire.gov.uk 

 By post to: Major Projects, Wiltshire Council, The Council House, Bourne Hill, Salisbury, 
Wiltshire, SP1 3UZ 

Public exhibition 
A public exhibition will be held on Tuesday 23rd April from 9:30am - 6:45pm at Salisbury Guildhall. 

Wiltshire Council officers will be available during this time to answer questions about the draft 
masterplan. 

Next steps 

All comments received during the consultation period will be taken into consideration. A final version 
of the masterplan for The Maltings and Central Car Park will be prepared taking into account the 
comments that are received during the consultation, before being presented to Wiltshire Council’s 
Strategic Planning Committee for endorsement. 

Any queries should be made to Major Projects on 01722 434354 or by email 
to majorprojects@wiltshire.gov.uk 
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Area Board Update
April 2019

Healthwatch Wiltshire has launched a series of 
activities to encourage the people of Wiltshire 
to have their say about the future of the NHS 
in our area.

Through the What Would You Do? campaign, we 
will seek to reach as many people, groups, and 
communities as possible to get feedback on 
how local NHS services should change. 

The Government is investing £20 billion a year 
in the NHS as part of the NHS Long Term Plan. 
Local organisations have now been asked to 
work together to develop their own plans, 
which will set out how the national plan will 
work across local areas. 

The public are being asked for their views 
about how services could be improved. They 
will also be asked to share their ideas on 
how people can live healthier lives and what 
improvements they think could be made to 
help people access services quickly.

People can give their feedback in this online 
survey: www.healthwatch.co.uk/what-would-
you-do-general

We are also looking for views on how care 
could be improved for people with long term 
conditions at www.healthwatch.co.uk/tell-us-
what-would-you-do. 

All responses are anonymous.  

We are particularly keen to hear how services 
could be improved for older people and how 
people think GP surgeries can work more 
closely with other services, such as hospitals, 
pharmacies, mental health and social care, 
to improve care for people with long term 
conditions.

Stacey Plumb, Manager at Healthwatch 
Wiltshire, said: “Health and care services only 
work when the voices of the people who use 
them are heard. This is a once in a generation 
chance for local people to help decide where 
this extra money from Government should be 
spent on our NHS services in Wiltshire.
 
“We want to hear from as many people as 
possible about what works, what doesn’t 
and how they think local services should be 
improved. No matter how big or small the 
issue, we want to hear about it. Sharing your 
experience with us is quick and easy - and 
could make a big difference.”

We’ll also be out and about across Wiltshire to 
listen to your views. Visit our Events page on 
our new-look website for details, where  
you’ll also find local people’s stories about 
what they would do to improve services in 
Wiltshire. 

01225 434218 			  info@healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 	 www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 
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The Right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 

 

 

April 2019 

The right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 
 
NHS Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) is responsible for commissioning a broad range 
of healthcare for the population of Wiltshire. We are led by experienced local GPs drawn from across 
the county, who provide clear clinical leadership to the big decisions affecting the future of healthcare 
provision in Wiltshire, carefully tailored to meet the differing needs of people locally. 

Our vision is to ensure the provision of a health service which is high quality, effective, clinically-led 
and local. We are committed to delivering healthcare that meets the needs of Wiltshire people, to 
consult and engage with our population to enable them to be involved in decisions made about 
health services and to deliver those services to people in their own homes or as close to home as 
possible. 

 

 

NHS Long Term Plan - What would you do?  

Healthwatch Wiltshire is asking how people think the NHS can 
help people live healthier lives, what would make local services 
better, and how care for people with long term conditions could 
be improved. 

As part of the NHS Long Term Plan, the Government is investing 
an extra £20bn a year in the NHS until 2023. This is the chance 
to have a say on how money should be spent on services in 
Wiltshire. 

Take part in the What would you do? survey on the Healthwatch 
website  www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk. 

Healthwatch are also running a series of events where you will be able to share your views about the 
future of NHS services in Wiltshire. 

 Monday 1 April – 10.30am-12pm, Allied Services Meeting, Tidworth, SP9 7EP 

 Tuesday 2 April – 10am-2pm, Beversbrook Medical Centre, Harrier Lane, Calne, SN11 9UT 

 Friday 5 April – 9.30am-12.30pm, Warminster Library, Three Horseshoes Walk, Warminster, 
BA14 9BT 

 Tuesday 9 April – 10am-2pm, Springfield Community Campus, Beechfield Road, Corsham, 
SN13 9DN 

 Monday 29 April – 1.00pm-3.00pm, Jubilee Centre, High Street, Marlborough SN12 1LW  

 

 

News  
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The Right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 

New chair appointed to RUH Trust 

The Royal United Hospitals Bath NHS Foundation Trust has announced it has appointed Alison 
Ryan as its new chair. She will take over from Brian Stables, who is stepping down after nine years 
in the role, from 1 April 2019. 

Ms Ryan has 30 years strategic and executive experience in the health and social care sector. She 
was most recently a Non-Executive Director at the University Hospital Bristol NHS Foundation Trust, 
chairing its Quality and Outcomes Committee 2014-17, during which the Trust moved from ‘Requires 
Improvement’ to ‘Outstanding’ after inspection by the CQC. 

Ms Ryan said: “I’m delighted to be joining the RUH Trust team at what is an exciting time and 
challenging time for the NHS and for the Trust itself. We have some major development projects in 
the pipeline, and some coming to fruition, that will help make the RUH fit for the future and further 
improve the services we offer to our patients.” 

 

New diabetes wellbeing website for people in Wiltshire   

Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group in conjunction with local GPs has developed a new website 
– www.diabeteswellbeing.org – specifically aimed at providing support and advice for the 23,500 
people currently living with Type 2 diabetes in Wiltshire. 

Dr Lindsay Kinlin, GP at the Orchard Partnership said: “We know there can be a lot of information for 
patients to take in at appointments, so the new Diabetes Wellbeing website is a great resource for 
people to refer to in their own time. 

“The website has great advice about small changes you can make to improve your lifestyle, and 
provides information on a free X-Pert course that patients can sign up to directly.” 

The Wiltshire Diabetes Wellbeing website has been funded by the NHS National Diabetes 
Transformation Programme. 
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The Right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 

 

 

MJOG – app for secure, two-way communication with your GP Practice 

GP Practices in Wiltshire are offering their patients a smart way to communicate via a free, 
downloadable app – MJOG. The app provides a simple and secure channel for two-way 
communications between the GP Practice and the patient. 

MJOG provides patients with secure, two-way direct messaging with their Practice, including: 

 Handy appointment reminders 

 Instant notifications from their GP Practice 

 One-click process for cancelling their appointments 

 Private and secure messaging. 

Practices that are using the MJOG app are sending their patients a text message to encourage them 
to download the app for free, from the App Store or Google Play. MJOG has no hidden message 
costs for the patient. 

 

Governing Body meeting 

Our next Governing Body meeting is on 28 May 2019 at 10.00am at Southgate House, Pans Lane, 

Devizes SN10 5EQ. You can read the papers from previous meetings on our website 

www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/governance/governing-body-meetings-in-public  

 

News archive 

Read more news from Wiltshire CCG in our news archive – www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/news/news-

archive. 

 

 
 

Keep up to date with news and information from Wiltshire CCG on social media.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        NHS Wiltshire CCG           @NHSWiltshireCCG 
 

Back to top 
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The Right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 

 

 

May 2019 

The right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 
 
NHS Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) is responsible for commissioning a broad range 
of healthcare for the population of Wiltshire. We are led by experienced local GPs drawn from across 
the county, who provide clear clinical leadership to the big decisions affecting the future of healthcare 
provision in Wiltshire, carefully tailored to meet the differing needs of people locally. 

Our vision is to ensure the provision of a health service which is high quality, effective, clinically-led 
and local. We are committed to delivering healthcare that meets the needs of Wiltshire people, to 
consult and engage with our population to enable them to be involved in decisions made about 
health services and to deliver those services to people in their own homes or as close to home as 
possible. 

 

 

Primary Care Networks 

The Government announced a number of policies and incentives this year to help the health and 
care system meet increasing demand. General practice is at the core of these new ideas with the 
establishment of Primary Care Networks. 

Each network will serve patient populations of around 30,000-50,000. Organisations within the 
network area will work closely together to give patients access to a wider range of health and care 
professionals, as part of community teams. This includes GPs, nurses, physios, therapists, 
pharmacists and social care providers – each providing care that is proactive, coordinated and 
accessible. With the focus on patients seeing the right health professional for their needs, GPs 
should have more time to spend on patients who need them the most. 

To support their establishment, a Primary Care Network Development Programme will be centrally 
funded and locally delivered. By 2023/24, the PCN contract is expected to invest an additional 
£4.5bn per year, or £1.47 million per typical network covering 50,000 people. 

GPs in Wiltshire have decided on 11 Primary Care Networks: 

• Sarum West 
• Sarum South 
• Sarum North 
• Devizes 
• Trowbridge 
• Bradford on Avon and Melksham 
• Westbury and Warminster 
• Chippenham including Corsham and Box 
• Calne 
• North Wiltshire Border Locality including Malmesbury, Tolsey, Royal Wootton Bassett, 

Purton and Cricklade 
• East Kennet. 

News  
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The Right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 

GPs and Practice Managers attended a meeting in mid-March to discuss the establishment of the 
networks and we will provide more information on the progress of the networks in the months to 
come. 

You can find out more about Primary Care Networks on the NHS England website. 

 

 

New Chief Executive appointed to lead Avon and Wiltshire Mental Health 

Partnership NHS Trust  

Avon and Wiltshire Mental Health Partnership (AWP) NHS Trust has appointed Dominic Hardisty as 
its new Chief Executive. 

Dominic is currently the Chief Operating Officer and Deputy Chief Executive at Oxford Health NHS 
Foundation Trust. He will take up his role at AWP in August 2019, replacing Dr Hayley Richards, who 
announced her plans to retire in January and will be leaving the Trust at the end of May. Simon 
Truelove will fill the role of Acting Chief Executive until Dominic 
arrives. 

Dominic brings with him 20 years as a leader, with the last 10 in the 
NHS, where he has worked across acute and community trusts. He 
has led teams to transform services across acute, community, mental 
health and children’s/young people’s pathways, as well as leading on 
responses to CQC inspections and formation of partnerships across 
primary, acute, community and social care. 

The Chair of AWP, Charlotte Hitchings, said: “I am absolutely 
delighted to be appointing Dominic. 

“He brings a wealth of relevant experience, both in mental health and strategic and operational 
management.  Dominic made a great impression on the more than 50 staff, service users, carers and 
other stakeholders involved in the assessment and interview process.” 

Dominic said: “I am thrilled to be appointed Chief Executive of AWP.  There are great things going on 
in the Trust and I look forward to joining and working with staff and stakeholders to ensure we build 
on current good work and continue to do our very best for service users, their families and carers, as 
well as for our staff to make AWP outstanding.” 

Charlotte added: “I am excited about Dominic’s aspirations for the Trust and we are all very much 
looking forward to working with him as we continue on our drive for continuous quality improvement 
across our services for the benefit of the people we serve. 

I’d also like to take this opportunity to thank Hayley Richards once again for her commitment, 
passion and hard work throughout her long career with the NHS and to wish her well in her 
retirement.” 

Dominic holds a degree from Oxford University and an MBA from Harvard Business School and is 
currently training to be a Health Care Assistant (HCA). 

In another new appointment, Consultant Psychiatrist, Dr Sarah Constantine has joined AWP as the 
new Medical Director, starting in the role on 16 April 2019. 
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The Right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 

 

Governing Body meeting 

Our next Governing Body meeting is on 28 May 2019 at 10.00am at Southgate House, Pans Lane, 

Devizes SN10 5EQ. You can read the papers from previous meetings on our website 

www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/governance/governing-body-meetings-in-public  

 

News archive 

Read more news from Wiltshire CCG in our news archive – www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/news/news-

archive. 

 

 
 

Keep up to date with news and information from Wiltshire CCG on social media.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        NHS Wiltshire CCG           @NHSWiltshireCCG 
 

Back to top 
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Update for Marlborough Area Board from Transition Marlborough – May 2019 
 
Climate Emegency 
It is a sign of the times that we can simply copy and paste the first sentences of the report to 
Area Board in March and for them to still be true:  
 
“Since the last Transition report to the Area Board seismic shifts have occurred in pubic 
awareness and activity around climate change, plastic pollution, biodiversity depletion, food 
security and sovereignty, trust in political processes and the urgency that is required in 
taking effective action to address them all. The IPCC report, Blue Planet, Greta Thunberg and 
the school strikes for climate, and Extinction Rebellion have all been key drivers in that shift.” 
 
Momentum is certainly gaining and media coverage balance is shifting. Wales, Scotland and 
the Labour Party have all since declared a Climate Emergency and there is a strong push 
now for the UK Parliament to be the first national parliament to declare too.   
 
Wiltshire Council is bringing together a committee to take their own declaration forward. 
Transition Marlborough is inviting an alliance of other Transition, Climate Action, 
Environmental and Social Justice groups across the county to support the council in their 
goals once that committee is established.  That will be informed by what was learned by our 
members and friends who attended the Climate Emergency conference in Lancaster on 
March 29th.    
 
The Bee Roadzz Project 
Permaculture Magazine and Bee Craft magazine have now published articles about the 
project and we have already had interest from the British Bee Keepers Association schools 
liaison lead as a result. Our sister project in Swindon has had lots of positive media coverage 
with representation at Swindon’s Ecofest and mural painting of the project logo at Penhill 
Haven. Work has also begun on a new community bee-friendly garden at Mildenhall Village 
Hall as a contribution to the project.  
 
Introduction to Permaculture course 
Five of the planned twelve sessions of this year’s course have taken place. The group is 
smaller than usual but all participants are learning much and giving us very positive 
feedback. Interestingly, once again, most participants are not actually from Marlborough 
but from Devizes, Swindon, Calne and other local areas.  This is something we will seek to 
address for the 2020 course.   
 
Film Nights 
We continue with seasonal free film nights hosted at the Community and Youth Centre.  
 
Thursday May 2nd saw a screening of ‘Down to Earth’ - currently on a national tour and 
following one family’s journey, over 5 years, to live with indigenous communities around 
the world  to capture the wisdom of ‘The Earth Keepers’ and inspire a more sustainable way 
of life. (This report was written before the screening so an evaluation of the event will come 
in the next report)    
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Local Sustainable Food Network 
In a bid to start small and build slowly, the first aim of this budding new project is to make 
creative use of the town’s used coffee grounds (of which there are large quantities owing to 
the numbers of coffee outlets, cafes and restaurants in Marlborough). It is a nutrient-rich, 
organic product that is heavy and bulky to dispose of through usual waste management 
routes and could be much better utilized than disposal in landfill. Three avenues are 
currently in the early stages of research: distribution for home composting, making fuel 
briquettes / ‘logs’ and use as a growing medium for mushrooms.   
  
Transition Swindon 
We are supporting moves in Swindon to bring together a wide range of existing community 
and environmental projects and groups under the umbrella of a new ‘Transition Town’. A 
meeting in Swindon is planned for mid-June to take this forward with a speaker from the 
national Transition Network presenting the compelling case for becoming a Transition 
Town. It could be an important step for Swindon and very encouraging for us in 
Marlborough to have the presence of such an alliance on our doorstep.  
 
Our ‘Transition Healthcheck’ analysis was very successful. We reflected on and celebrated 
all that has been achieved by Transition Marlborough over the years, how we are 
developing now and highlighted areas of needed development.  This has fed into an 
international project to analyse the ‘health’ of Transition across the globe.  
The healthcheck tool could be easily adapted for use by any community group or public-
facing organization to examine purpose, structure, effectiveness, group culture, activity, 
public engagement, goals and progress. We are happy to share it with anyone who is 
interested.  
 
 

Prepared by Milly Carmichael 
Chair – Transition Marlborough 

Contact chair@transitionmarlborough.org for more information on any of these topics 
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Report to Marlborough 

Date of Meeting 14/05/2019 

Title of Report Community Youth Grants 

1. Purpose of the report: 
To ask Councillors to consider the following applications seeking funding from the Marlborough Area 
Board.  

Application Grant Amount  

Applicant: Thriving Through Venture 
Project Title: Thriving Through Venture Programme 
2019 

£2500.00  

Total grant amount requested at this meeting £2500.00  

2. Main Considerations 
 
Councillors will need to be satisfied that grants awarded in the 2019/20 year are made to projects that 
can realistically proceed within a year of the award being made.  
 
Area Boards have authority to approve Area Grants under powers delegated to them by the Cabinet 
member for Communities, Campuses, Area Boards, Leisure, Libraries and Flooding. Under the Scheme 
of Delegation Area Boards must adhere to the Area Board Grants Guidance 2019/20. 
 
 
Community Youth Grants will contribute to the continuance and/or improvement of cultural, social and 
community activity and wellbeing in the community area, the extent and specifics of which will be 
dependent upon the individual project.  
 
Community Youth Grants give all local community and voluntary groups, Town and Parish Councils an 
equal opportunity to receive funding towards community-based projects and schemes.  
 
3. The applications  

Applicant: Thriving Through Venture 
Project Title: Thriving Through Venture Programme 
2019 

Amount 
Requested from 
Area Board: 
£2500.00 

 

This application meets grant criteria 2019/20. 
 
Project Summary: Engaging secondary schools for student referrals to a programme that 
provides real life purposeful and community-based projects with skills training that develop 
confidence resilience and preparation for life beyond school. 
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Report Author: 
Alexa Davies, Marlborough Area Board 
01249 706610 
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MARLBOROUGH AREA BOARD – meeting 14th MAY 2019 
 

MARLBOROUGH HEALTH AND WELLBEING GROUP 
 

PROGRESS REPORT AND UPDATE 

1. Background. 
 

The Group was established in January 2019 with representation from a range of care, 

support and health related organisations. 

The main objectives were agreed initially as follows; 

 To appoint and fund an Older Person’s / Carer’s Champion  
 

 To explore the potential to develop a web based health and wellbeing information 
platform (as part of a county wide initiative) 
 

 To commence planning for a Market place’ / ‘Fair’ event in the summer of 2020.  
 

Other initiatives will be considered for inclusion in line with local circumstances and 

requirements.  

2. Progress  
The next meeting of the Group is due to be held on May 20th; there having been no meeting 

since the update report which was received at the March meeting of the Marlborough Area 

Board. 

In the intervening period progress has been made to develop the arrangements and funding 

to support the appointment of an Older Persons’ /Carers’ Champion following discussions 

with ‘Carer’s Support Wiltshire. The Group will take forward this initiative at the May meeting 

along with further planning across the other objectives and a horizon scanning exercise to 

identify other requirements to be addressed. 

 

Jill Turner, 

Chair, Marlborough Health and Wellbeing Group 

April 2019 
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Report to Marlborough Area Board 

Date of Meeting 14/05/2019 

Title of Report Community Area Grant funding 

Purpose of the report: 
To consider the applications for funding listed below.  

Applicant Amount requested 

Applicant: Marlborough History Society 
Project Title: English Civil War Re-enactment Weekend in 
Marlborough 2019 
 
View full application 
  

£5000.00 

Applicant: Marlborough St Marys CE Primary School 
Project Title: Playground for Marlborough St Marys CEVC Primary 
School 
 
View full application 
  

£5000.00 

1. Background 
Area Boards have authority to approve Area Grants under powers delegated to them. Under the Scheme 
of Delegation Area Boards must adhere to the Area Board Grants Guidance 
 
The funding criteria and application forms are available on the council’s website.  

2. Main Considerations 
2.1. Councillors will need to be satisfied that funding awarded in the 2019/2020 year is made to projects 
that can realistically proceed within a year of it being awarded. 
 
2.2. Councillors must ensure that the distribution of funding is in accordance with the Scheme of 
Delegation to Area Boards. 
 
2.3. Councillors will need to be satisfied that the applications meet the Community Area Board grants 
criteria.  

3. Environmental & Community Implications 
Grant Funding will contribute to the continuance and/or improvement of cultural, social and community 
activity and wellbeing in the community area, the extent of which will be dependent upon the individual 
project.  

4. Financial Implications 
Financial provision had been made to cover this expenditure.  
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5. Legal Implications 
There are no specific legal implications related to this report.  

6. Human Resources Implications 
There are no specific human resources implications related to this report.  

7. Equality and Inclusion Implications 
Community Area Boards must fully consider the equality impacts of their decisions in order to meet the 
Council’s Public Sector Equality Duty. 
 
Community Area Grants will give local community and voluntary groups, Town and Parish Council’s 
equal opportunity to receive funding towards community-based projects and schemes, where they meet 
the funding criteria.  

8. Safeguarding Implications 
The Area Board has ensured that the necessary policies and procedures are in place to safeguard 
children, young people and vulnerable adults.  

9. Applications for consideration  

Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

3271 

Marlborough History 
Society 

English Civil War Re-enactment Weekend 
in Marlborough 2019 

£5000.00 

Project Description: 
Marlborough Town Council together with the English Civil War Society ECWS and with the support of 
Marlborough History Society and The Merchants House intend to stage The Battle of Marlborough 
depicting various exciting events and activities from the English Civil War of 1642 to bring the 17th 
century alive during the weekend of 27-28 July 2019. The events will take place throughout the town 
The Merchants House St Marys Church and other exhibition venues. There will be an encampment in 
Priory Gardens where visitors will be transported back to everyday life in the 17th century with the 
large battle re-enactment itself on Marlborough Common involving an hour-long display of pikemen 
with their 16 feet long pikes, musketeers, cavalry, and the firing of cannons - a real history lesson. 
Workshops and interactive sessions are planned and will be held within the local schools throughout 
July. This event will be FREE to attend, and it is hoped will draw thousands of residents and visitors 
into the town centre across the weekend.  
  
Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
While the application does not meet the community grant scheme criteria for 2019/20 since it is for 
revenue funding, there is a precedent in that the Area Board has awarded funding towards the Re-
enactment Weekend in the past. The wider community benefit of the event for the town and beyond is 
also recognised. 
  

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 

 

Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

3260 

Marlborough St Marys CE 
Primary School 

Playground for Marlborough St Marys 
CEVC Primary School 

£5000.00 

Project Description: 
The new playground will be constructed of high-quality materials in keeping with the surroundings and 
will include a double wooden tower pirate ship with bridge, slide, fireman’s pole and den. A large 
woodland climber, a bouldering wall, an area with a mixed level activity trail, including parallel bars, 
monkey bars, balance bar, balance weaver and swinging logs. There will be a variety of accessible 
high points and raised platforms maximising space and adding an element of adventure for all children 
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inclusive of their different physical needs. This will encourage social inclusion. turn-taking and improve 
health outcomes of the children by supporting their physical development. Improving upper body 
strength and assisting the development of gross motor skills. We are proposing to install a modest 
scheme cost wise that is high quality exciting and challenging. We obtained 3 quotes from API -
Association of Play Industry- accredited companies with our preferred supplier offering a guarantee of 
05-15 years. 5 years for surfacing and 10-15 years for timber and materials. The Friends of 
Marlborough St Marys have been incredibly supportive of this project and recognise that it is of high 
priority for the school and have been fund raising hard with the aim that we can start work on installing 
the scheme in Spring-Summer 2019. If we receive funds from the Area Board then it would be a 
fantastic boost for us to complete our goal as soon as possible. 
  
Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
The application meets the community grant scheme criteria for 2019/20. It also meets the 
Marlborough Community Area Local Priority 2017-2019 for children and young people to improve 
mental and emotional health. The project will support reducing childhood obesity by encouraging 
exercise and movement for the children.  
  

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 

 

No unpublished documents have been relied upon in the preparation of this report. 
 
Report Author: 
Alexa Davies 
Community Engagement Manager 
01249 706610 
Alexa.Davies@wiltshire.gov.uk  
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Grant Applications for Marlborough on 14/05/2019  

ID Grant Type Project Title Applicant Amount Required 

3271 
Community 

Area Grant 

English Civil War Re-enactment 

Weekend in Marlborough 2019 
Marlborough History Society £5000.00 

3260 
Community 

Area Grant 

Playground for Marlborough St 

Marys CEVC Primary School 

Marlborough St Marys CE 

Primary School 
£5000.00 

 

ID Grant Type Project Title Applicant Amount Required 

3271 
Community 

Area Grant 

English Civil War Re-enactment 

Weekend in Marlborough 2019 
Marlborough History Society £5000.00 

Submitted: 11/04/2019 11:02:27 

ID: 3271 

Current Status: Application Appraisal 

To be considered at this meeting:  
tbc contact Community Area Manager  

1. Which type of grant are you applying for?  
Community Area Grant  

2. Amount of funding required?  
£501 - £5000  

3. Are you applying on behalf of a Parish Council?  
No  

4. If yes, please state why this project cannot be funded from the Parish Precept 

5. Project title? 
English Civil War Re-enactment Weekend in Marlborough 2019  

6. Project summary: 
Marlborough Town Council together with the English Civil War Society ECWS and with the support of 

Marlborough History Society and The Merchants House intend to stage The Battle of Marlborough depicting 

various exciting events and activities from the English Civil War of 1642 to bring the 17th century alive during 

the weekend of 27-28 July 2019. The events will take place throughout the town The Merchants House St Marys 

Church and other exhibition venues. There will be an encampment in Priory Gardens where visitors will be 

transported back to everyday life in the 17th century with the large battle re-enactment itself on Marlborough 

Common involving an hour-long display of pikemen with their 16 feet long pikes, musketeers, cavalry and the 

firing of cannons - a real history lesson. Workshops and interactive sessions are planned and will be held within 
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the local schools throughout July. This event will be FREE to attend, and it is hoped will draw thousands of 

residents and visitors into the town centre across the weekend.  

7. Which Area Board are you applying to? 
Marlborough  

Electoral Division  
Marlborough East  

8. What is the Post Code of where the project is taking place? 
SN8 1LW  

9. Please tell us which theme(s) your project supports: 
Children & Young People 

Arts, crafts and culture 

Economy, enterprise and jobs 

Festivals, pageants, fetes and fayres 

Heritage, history and architecture 

Inclusion, diversity and community spirit 

 

If Other (please specify) 

10. Finance:  

10a. Your Organisation's Finance:  

Your latest accounts: 
12/2018  

Total Income: 
£2650.00  

Total Expenditure: 
£2539.00  

Surplus/Deficit for the year: 
£111.00  

Free reserves currently held: 

(money not committed to other projects/operating costs) 
£8260.00  

Why can't you fund this project from your reserves: 
The Society has pledged to support the English Civil War Society with the re-enactment in 2019 and the 

publishing of a children’s book on Marlborough and the English Civil War. The Society is a small community 

group and has limited available funds.  

We are a small community group and do not have annual accounts or it is our first year:    

10b. Project Finance:  

Total Project cost £19700.00    

Total required from Area Board £5000.00   
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Expenditure 

(Itemised 

expenditure) 

£ 
Income 

(Itemised income) 

Tick if income 

confirmed 
£ 

Hire costs for PA 

public toilets waste 

management first 

aid site security 

ancillary equip. 

9500.00 

Town Council 

Earmarked 

Reserves  

yes  5000.00 

Purchase of 

gunpowder and the 

hiring of two 

troops of horses for 

the live re-

enactments 

7300.00 Sponsorship  5000.00 

Production of 

publicity 

promotional 

material 

1400.00 
Marlborough 

History Society 
yes  1000.00 

Sundries 1500.00 
English Civil War 

Society 
yes  1050.00 

  Royd Withy King, 

Marlborough 
yes  200.00 

  Knight Frank, 

Marlborough  
 1000.00 

Total £19700     £13250 

11. Have you or do you intend to apply for a grant from another area board within this financial year?  
No  

 

12. If so, which Area Boards? 
Marlborough 

13. Please tell us WHO will benefit and HOW they will benefit from your project benefit your local 

community? 
All members of the community will benefit from the displays and educational visits - young old. These re-

enactments will give local people an opportunity to experience and learn about important events from the town’s 

history. Local businesses particularly retailers, restaurants, cafes and accommodation providers will receive a 

welcome boost to trade across the weekend. Not only will the local economy be boosted across the weekend, but 

it is hoped this event will raise awareness and promote what our beautiful town in Wiltshire has to offer and 

hopefully draw visitors back again and again.  

14. How will you monitor this? 
We will log the number of visitors to the event and the number of students involved in the workshops and 

interactive sessions within the schools. We will talk with traders in the town and monitor reports in local press to 

measure the success of the event.  

15. If your project will continue after the Wiltshire Council funding runs out, how will you continue to fund 

it? 
na  
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16. Is there anything else you think we should know about the project? 
n/a  

17. DECLARATION  

Supporting information - Please confirm that the following documents will be available to inspect upon 

request: 

Quotes: 
Yes, I will make available on request 1 quote for individual project costs over £500 & 2 quotes for project costs 

over £1000 (Individual project costs are listed in the expenditure section above) 

Accounts: 
Yes, I will make available on request the organisation's latest accounts  

Constitution: 
Yes, I will make available on request the organisation's Constitution/Terms of Reference etc. 

Policies and procedures: 
Yes, I will make available on request the necessary and relevant policies and procedures such as Child Protection, 

Safeguarding Adults, Public Liability Insurance, Access audit, Health & Safety and Environmental assessments. 

Other supporting information (Tick where appropriate, for some project these will not be applicable): 

And finally... 
Yes, The information on this form is correct, that any award received will be spent on the activities specified.  

 

3260 
Community 

Area Grant 

Playground for Marlborough St 

Marys CEVC Primary School 

Marlborough St Marys CE 

Primary School 
£5000.00 

Submitted: 01/04/2019 11:57:34 

ID: 3260 

Current Status: Application Appraisal 

To be considered at this meeting:  
tbc contact Community Area Manager  

1. Which type of grant are you applying for?  
Community Area Grant  

2. Amount of funding required?  
£501 - £5000  

3. Are you applying on behalf of a Parish Council?  
No  

4. If yes, please state why this project cannot be funded from the Parish Precept 

5. Project title? 
Playground for Marlborough St Marys CEVC Primary School  

6. Project summary: 
The new playground will be constructed of high-quality materials in keeping with the surroundings and will 
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include a double wooden tower pirate ship with bridge, slide, fireman’s pole and den, a large woodland climber, a 

bouldering wall, an area with a mixed level activity trail including parallel bars, monkey bars, balance bar, 

balance weaver and swinging logs. There will be a variety of accessible high points and raised platforms 

maximising space and adding an element of adventure for all children inclusive of their different physical needs. 

This will encourage social inclusion. turn-taking and improve health outcomes of the children by supporting their 

physical development. In particular improving upper body strength and assisting the development of gross motor 

skills. We are proposing to install a modest scheme cost wise that is high quality exciting and challenging. We 

obtained 3 quotes from API -Association of Play Industry- accredited companies with our preferred supplier 

offering a guarantee of 05-15 years. 5 years for surfacing and 10-15 years for timber and materials. The Friends of 

Marlborough St Marys have been incredibly supportive of this project and recognise that it is of high priority for 

the school and have been fund raising hard with the aim that we can start work on installing the scheme in Spring-

Summer 2019. If we receive funds from the Area Board then it would be a fantastic boost in order for us to 

complete our goal as soon as possible.  

7. Which Area Board are you applying to? 
Marlborough  

Electoral Division  
Marlborough West  

8. What is the Post Code of where the project is taking place? 
SN8 4BX  

9. Please tell us which theme(s) your project supports: 
Children & Young People 

Health, lifestyle and wellbeing 

Inclusion, diversity and community spirit 

Sport, play and recreation 

 

If Other (please specify) 

10. Finance:  

10a. Your Organisation's Finance:  

Your latest accounts: 
03/2018  

Total Income: 
£1996934.00  

Total Expenditure: 
£1879305.00  

Surplus/Deficit for the year: 
£117629.00  

Free reserves currently held: 

(money not committed to other projects/operating costs) 
£187349.00  

Why can't you fund this project from your reserves: 
The current reserves are restricted for spend on curriculum items only. In particular this includes future national 

pay awards and national insurance contributions which currently the school will not receive any additional 

government funding for and are projected to account for most of this reserve over the next few years. This reserve 
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must also cover additional staffing and any requirements for support of disadvantaged children plus IT and school 

repair and maintenance. This results in the school having to carefully plan any future additional resource 

requirements and look for support of external funds if they become available for items such as Play Equipment.  

We are a small community group and do not have annual accounts or it is our first year:    

10b. Project Finance:  

Total Project cost £32400.00    

Total required from Area Board £5000.00   

Expenditure 

(Itemised 

expenditure) 

£ 
Income 

(Itemised income) 

Tick if income 

confirmed 
£ 

7 element Activity 

trails with 57m2 

Play Lawn 

7400.00 Local fundraising  2400.00 

Woodland climber 3630.00 Local Fundraising yes  3630.00 

Bouldering Wall 3340.00 Local Fundraising yes  3340.00 

Double Pirate Boat 

Tower 1.5m x 1.2m 
9930.00 From School Funds yes  9930.00 

125m2 Play Lawn 

Safer Impact 

surfacing 

8100.00 Local Fundraising yes  8100.00 

Total £32400     £27400 

11. Have you or do you intend to apply for a grant from another area board within this financial year?  
No  

 

12. If so, which Area Boards? 

13. Please tell us WHO will benefit and HOW they will benefit from your project benefit your local 

community? 
When St Peters Junior and St Marys Infant schools amalgamated on to the one site as Marlborough St Marys 

Primary School in September 2017 we were unable to bring the St Peters play equipment to the new site. 

Consequently, the KS2 children do not have access to stimulating play equipment except for a ball games area 

which does not appeal to all children. An important part of the school experience is the benefit of outdoor play. 

Marlborough St Marys has actively been promoting this and has worked hard to develop new ways for the 

children to use the outdoor spaces around the school. This project represents a vital phase in this work. The area 

we wish to develop cannot be used in winter as the ground becomes wet and muddy. This project would mean it is 

available all year round increasing the community’s access to leisure spaces and increasing their activity levels. 

This is important particularly as one local play area in the school’s catchment area has just been removed to make 

way for a housing development. Marlborough St Marys is located in the ward of Marlborough West however the 

catchment area is mainly to the east of the town with a large proportion of social housing. The Wiltshire Mosaic 

Index for 2018 shows the school graded 28 out of 199 schools in Wiltshire with 1 being the most disadvantaged. 

The school currently has 385 children on roll and is projected to be at capacity within a few years. The new play 

area will be a lasting legacy that thousands of local children will get the benefit of over the coming years. The 

children will have access to the new play area before school at lunchtime and after school. The after-school club 

will use it daily to expand the kind of activities on offer and ensure the children increase their daily activity levels 

at a time when they would usually be indoors playing games or watching TV. Youth groups in the area know 

about the plans for the project and want to book the area to use on an ad hoc basis e.g. Cubs. Scouts. local church 

youth group and MYFC. This will enable them to enhance their activities and broaden the projects reach to local 
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youngsters outside of the school. The school has also just agreed in principal a holiday club proposal which would 

be open to all local children and would offer regular use of the play facilities outside term time. The community 

has been involved in the projects development and will be central to its delivery. We involved the PTA. parents. 

children. PE and SEN staff in the design and asked local groups what they would like to use and why. Adventure 

play equipment was the most popular design because it would deliver much needed excitement and challenge e.g. 

climbing. It would be suitable for a range of needs e.g. low level for children with physical disabilities. It would 

offer higher level challenges to keep on improving gross motor skills and core body strength and finally it would 

provide a basis for so many different activities that the local community could use e.g. pirate ship for imaginative 

play - navigation of obstacles - problem solving and physical exercise. This project will provide all round benefits 

for the children’s well-being. Physical social and emotional development will be enhanced. 1. Physical. Positive 

early experiences with a range of physical activity and development of gross motor skills in children is important 

in enabling a life-long participation in sports and recreation activity so contributing to long term physical social 

and psychological health. More immediately children benefit from having a wide choice of gross motor 

experiences that are non-competitive and focused on having fun. The proposed scheme caters to a range of 

children’s individual interests’ skills and abilities. Physical development benefits include. Gross motor 

experiences. Fine motor experiences. Physical challenges. Self-help skills. 2. Relationship Building. Providing a 

range of outdoor play equipment for children of primary age who naturally seek to engage in active play and have 

a desire to interact with other children helps to build social relationships and to develop the school as a supportive 

and inclusive community. Informal play experiences are an excellent way for children of different backgrounds 

and with different life experiences to interact. build understanding. tolerance and develop friendships. The use of 

shared equipment engenders a sense of citizenship as children learn and practice turn-taking. Other social 

development benefits include. Social cognition and empathy plus perspective-taking. Cooperation. Sharing. Turn-

taking. Conflict resolution. Leadership skill development e.g. control of impulses and aggressive behaviour. 3. 

Emotional Well-Being. Playing outside gives children a heightened sense of emotional well-being. The freedom 

offered by outdoor play impacts positively on behaviour e.g. allowing children to more openly express themselves 

become less solitary and enjoy a range of sensory experiences. Emotional benefits include. Enjoyment. fun and 

love of life. Relaxation. release of energy and tension reduction. Self-expression. Self-confidence. self-esteem. 

anxiety reduction and therapeutic effects. 4. Outdoor Environment. This project will encourage children to have a 

positive and fulfilling relationship with the outdoor environment. Time spent outside in the natural outdoor 

environment also has positive outcomes in terms of more difficult behaviour. The calming and relaxing influence 

of active outdoor play has huge and long-lasting benefits in terms of behaviour and ability to learn in the 

classroom environment. The multiple benefits of having a stimulating outdoor play environment accessible to 

children through the seasons cannot be over-estimated. It can help children with. Language and communication 

skills e.g. vocabulary. story-telling and emergent literacy. General education. A meaningful and fun and enjoyable 

context for children to learn new concepts and skills. Exploration and discovery on their own and with others. A 

context for experimenting and risk-taking. Practicing skills. Other developmental benefits including creativity. 

abstract thinking. imagination. problem-solving. concentration and persistence. The new playground will enable 

more people to fulfil their potential by working to address issues at the earliest possible stage. Specifically, 

physical and mental health as Marlborough St Marys has a higher than average number of children with special 

educational needs who have a range of physical. social. emotional and learning needs. The school has 22 percent 

SEND which is 9.6 percent higher than the national of 12.4 percent in state-funded primary schools. Currently the 

20-place resource base is oversubscribed with 25 children on roll. Some of these children have very significant 

needs. In particular, gross motor skills development is low which impacts children’s activity levels, stamina and 

overall well-being. For all children there is a pressing need to address their low self-esteem. resilience and growth 

mindset. This is holding them back from trying new things. taking risks and dealing with failure in a positive way. 

This is due to a lack of enriching experiences e.g. families tell us they would like to do more but are restricted 

because of money or transport or time issues as well as wider societal pressures e.g. to do well at school or to 

portray a positive image of themselves. This is especially true for older children and young people in the age of 

social media. Families said it was important that the outdoor area was developed into something special that could 

be used by pupils and their families plus outside groups thereby giving something back to the local community. 

This play equipment will enhance outdoor learning experiences and help develop social interaction and cohesion. 

We hope this will enhance a sense of community both within the school and beyond.  

14. How will you monitor this? 
The Personal development. behaviour and welfare of the children is a key area on the School Development Plan. 
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This includes the following objectives. To enable children to develop positive behaviours and engage 

constructively in learning and the wider school environment. To improve children’s self-esteem and well-being. 

To continue to develop provision of PE and enable all children to participate in 30-minute daily exercise. To 

develop an awareness of a safe and healthy lifestyle in the school to enhance children’s health and their learning 

capacity as well as their life opportunities. To develop and enhance outdoor learning opportunities and access to 

the outdoor environment. The school employs a pastoral support and parent support advisors who along with the 

Teachers and Midday supervisors and play leaders will be able to assess the impact of the new playground. The 

board of governors includes a Children’s Emotional Wellbeing Governor. The school is in the process of applying 

for the Healthy Schools Award. We encourage parents to submit their feedback via OFSTEDs Parent view. 

parents’ meetings and regular coffee and chat sessions. Governors and Senior Leadership regularly monitor the 

school development plan. the children’s outcomes. parent feedback and behaviour. The school also monitors 

agreements with local community groups and plan to send out an annual questionnaire on the benefits of its 

facilities.  

15. If your project will continue after the Wiltshire Council funding runs out, how will you continue to fund 

it? 
We will continue to fundraise.  

16. Is there anything else you think we should know about the project? 

17. DECLARATION  

Supporting information - Please confirm that the following documents will be available to inspect upon 

request: 

Quotes: 
Yes, I will make available on request 1 quote for individual project costs over £500 & 2 quotes for project costs 

over £1000 (Individual project costs are listed in the expenditure section above) 

Accounts: 
Yes, I will make available on request the organisation's latest accounts  

Constitution: 
Yes, I will make available on request the organisation's Constitution/Terms of Reference etc. 

Policies and procedures: 
Yes, I will make available on request the necessary and relevant policies and procedures such as Child Protection, 

Safeguarding Adults, Public Liability Insurance, Access audit, Health & Safety and Environmental assessments. 

Other supporting information (Tick where appropriate, for some project these will not be applicable): 

And finally... 
Yes, The information on this form is correct, that any award received will be spent on the activities specified.  
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